From:

Murray Totland <mtotland@arbutusproperties.com>

Sent:

Friday, November 22, 2019 3:38 PM

To:

City Council

Subject:

Form submission from: Write a Letter to Council

Attachments:

addtional_rosewood_transit_service_letter_to_council_november_25_2019.pdf

Submitted on Friday, November 22, 2019 - 15:37

Submitted by anonymous user: 142.165.171.0

Submitted values are:

Date Friday, November 22, 2019

To His Worship the Mayor and Members of City Council

First Name Murray

Last Name Totland

Email mtotland@arbutusproperties.com

Address Suite 110 - 1529 West 6th Avenue

City Vancouver

Province British Columbia

Postal Code V6J 1R1

Name of the organization or agency you are representing (if applicable) Arbutus Properties

Subject Additional Transit Service - Rosewood Neighbourhood - Agenda Item 6.14.9

Meeting (if known) City Council Budget Meeting November 25, 2019

Comments Request to speak as per attached letter

Attachments

addtional rosewood transit service letter to council november 25 2019.pdf

The results of this submission may be viewed at:

https://www.saskatoon.ca/node/398/submission/350165



ITV CI EDV'S OFF

CITY CLERK'S OFFICE SASKATOON



Suite 110 - 1529 W. 6th Ave, Vancouver, BC, Canada V6J 1R1 l 604,742.1211 f 1.888.735.2496 ArbutusProperties.com

November 22, 2019

City Council c/o City Clerk's Office City Hall

Dear Mayor Clark and Councillors



RE: 2020/21 Budget Meeting and Discussions – November 25, 2019
Request for Additional Transit Service – Rosewood Neighbourhood

I am writing today to request permission to speak at the November 25, 2019 City Council Meeting dealing with the Preliminary 2020/21 Operating and Capital Budget. I wish to update City Council on the need for additional transit service in Rosewood and speak to Item 6.14.9 - Supplemental Information - Business Plan and Budget Options - Appendix 2 to the Report of the Interim CFO dated August 19, 2019.

The Rosewood Neighbourhood continues to be one of the significant growth areas of our city. Besides this general population growth that is occurring, other significant events are happening that highlight even more, the need for an extended transit route in Rosewood.

City Council continues to make a significant investment in public transit, and we applaud you for it as we see our residents wanting to access Saskatoon Transit to meet their mobility needs in Rosewood. We hear from these residents on a frequent basis with questions and concerns regarding the lack of enough transit service in this neighbourhood, and only see the problem getting worse over the next year. We will be starting construction on two major multi-unit rental housing projects near the easterly limit of the neighbourhood that will add over 500 residents to the community. Couple this with the expanding Meadows Market commercial area and the additional roadways in place that will provide suitable connectivity for transit service to operate on in 2020, the argument for approving more service for Rosewood is a compelling one in our mind.

We are therefore seeking City Council's support and approval for an increase in transit service to the Rosewood Neighbourhood in the 2020/21 Operating Budget.

Regards,

Murray Totland, P. Eng., MBA

Director of Planning